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General Order # 1,012
                                               October, 2015
October 2015 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday October 16, 2015
                   LOCATION:    Wakefield Public Safety Building

                                           1 Union Street Wakefield
                             TIME:    2000 Hours 
                   PROGRAM:    F.D.N.Y Battalion Chief Donald Hayde 

                                           Chief Hayde will speak about recent updates and 

                                           major incidents.
This is also the annual meeting of the Association and the election of officers and members of the Board. The nominating committee has submitted the following slate of Officers and directors:
President: David Parr

Vice President: Thomas Brophy

Secretary: Michael Kass

Treasurer: William H. Wilderman 

Directors:  Benjamin Marra for 2nd 3 year term
              

      Robert Wilker for 1st 3 year term
                     Nominations will also be entertained from the floor.
GUEST SPEAKER
Our old friend, FDNY Battalion Chief Donald Hayde will be our guest. As you remember his last visit was cancelled due to a snow storm for our February meeting. Chief Hayde will bring us up to date on happenings with in the FDNY. A finger sandwich collation will follow.
SEPTEMBER MEETING

Our kick off meeting of the season was held at the new station for Newton Engine 10. Member and Newton Captain Mark Roche arranged the event. Members Richard Cutts and Kenneth Beliveau presented a show on the IFBA Hartford Convention. 40 Members and guests were in attendance.
GOOD and WELFARE
Two of our members have retired from their careers in the fire service. Paul Mahoney retired with a 3rd alarm on his last tour as a Cambridge Fire Lt. The fire occurred while our Plymouth bus trip was on going! And in Somerville, Lt. Robert Wilker has hung up his helmet. Congrats gentlemen and enjoy your retirements!

Member Daniel Paglia’s father passed away. Honorary Member and former State Fire Marshall Joseph O’Keefe passed away. May their souls rest in peace.
Member Harold Roeder has been voted in as an Exempt member. His son William has requested:
“I would appreciate your reaching out to your members for stories of my father for me to share with his grandchildren. People interested can email me at william.roeder@yahoo.com or use my home address William Roeder 6597 Maranatha Drive Rocky Mount, NC. 27804”
MEMBERSHIP
Congratulations to members James Teed and Carl King, both of whom were elected into Life Membership.

DUES

A second alarm has been transmitted on Box 52 for annual dues payment. If you are having any issues, please speak with any Board member or the Treasurer.
THE LINE BOX
First issue of the Line Box is attached. The publication schedule is as follows: October, December, February and April. We are always looking for information, photos, story ideas and historical incidents,
REMINDERS
· Meeting at Wakefield Public Safety Bldg Friday Oct. 16th   

· This will also be the ANNUAL MEETING and election
· Don’t forget, pay those dues

By Order Of the President                                                              Newsletter Editor

David Parr
                                                                                Frank San Severino
